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§ 1.339 Witness fees. 
Witnesses who are subpenaed and re-

spond thereto are entitled to the same 
fees, including mileage, as are paid for 
like service in the courts of the United 
States. Fees shall be paid by the party 
at whose instance the testimony is 
taken. 

§ 1.340 Attendance of witness; disobe-
dience. 

The attendance of witnesses and the 
production of documentary evidence 
may be required from any place in the 
United States at any designated place 
of hearing. In case of disobedience to a 
subpena, the Commission or any party 
to a proceeding before the Commission 
may invoke the aid of any court of the 
United States in requiring the attend-
ance and testimony of witnesses and 
the production of documentary evi-
dence. 

EVIDENCE 

§ 1.351 Rules of evidence. 
Except as otherwise provided in this 

subpart, the rules of evidence gov-
erning civil proceedings in matters not 
involving trial by jury in the courts of 
the United States shall govern formal 
hearings. Such rules may be relaxed if 
the ends of justice will be better served 
by so doing. 

§ 1.352 Cumulative evidence. 
The introduction of cumulative evi-

dence shall be avoided, and the number 
of witnesses that may be heard in be-
half of a party on any issue may be 
limited. 

§ 1.353 Further evidence during hear-
ing. 

At any stage of a hearing, the pre-
siding officer may call for further evi-
dence upon any issue and may require 
such evidence to be submitted by any 
party to the proceeding. 

§ 1.354 Documents containing matter 
not material. 

If material and relevant matter of-
fered in evidence is embraced in a doc-
ument containing other matter not 
material or relevant, and not intended 
to be put in evidence, such document 
will not be received, but the party of-

fering the same shall present to other 
counsel, and to the presiding officer, 
the original document, together with 
true copies of such material and rel-
evant matter taken therefrom, as it is 
desired to introduce. Upon presen-
tation of such matter, material and 
relevant, in proper form, it may be re-
ceived in evidence, and become a part 
of the record. Other counsel will be af-
forded an opportunity to introduce in 
evidence, in like manner, other por-
tions of such document if found to be 
material and relevant. 

§ 1.355 Documents in foreign language. 
Every document, exhibit, or other 

paper written in a language other than 
English, which shall be filed in any 
proceeding, or in response to any order, 
shall be filed in the language in which 
it is written together with an English 
translation thereof duly verified under 
oath to be a true translation. Each 
copy of every such document, exhibit, 
or other paper filed shall be accom-
panied by a separate copy of the trans-
lation. 

§ 1.356 Copies of exhibits. 
No document or exhibit, or part 

thereof, shall be received as, or admit-
ted in, evidence unless offered in dupli-
cate. In addition, when exhibits of a 
documentary character are to be of-
fered in evidence, copies shall be fur-
nished to other counsel unless the pre-
siding officer otherwise directs. 

§ 1.357 Mechanical reproductions as 
evidence. 

Unless offered for the sole purpose of 
attempting to prove or demonstrate 
sound effect, mechanical or physical 
reproductions of sound waves shall not 
be admitted in evidence. Any party de-
siring to offer any matter alleged to be 
contained therein or thereupon shall 
have such matter typewritten on paper 
of the size prescribed by § 1.49, and the 
same shall be identified and offered in 
duplicate in the same manner as other 
exhibits. 

§ 1.358 Tariffs as evidence. 
In case any matter contained in a 

tariff schedule on file with the Com-
mission is offered in evidence, such tar-
iff schedule need not be produced or 
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